
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting

Tuesday, March 11th, 2014

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Terry Murphy IV (President), Drew Young (Treasurer & Hillclimb Chair), Curtis

Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corr. Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), 

Howard Roundy (Website Editor), Gary Brundrett, Donna Stevens, Vanessa Ruggiero, Terry Murphy 

III, David Balcourt.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:03pm.

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by Donna Stevens and seconded by Drew 

Young.

Membership Report: There are 92 members total (16 life and 76 regular). Broken down as 31 single, 

12 double and 5 3+ family memberships.  Motion to accept made by Drew Young and seconded by 

Gary Brundrett.

Treasurers Report: Made by Drew Young.  Discussed finances.  Motion to accept made by Charlie 

Parsons and seconded by Terry Murphy III.

Publicity Report:  Made by Terry Murphy IV.  Facebook activity has been consistent. 

Sponsorship Report: Nothing new to report.  Get word out for sponsors for the AutoX season.

Autocross Report: Made by Terry Murphy IV. No progress with the AutoX trailer.  All members 

should keep an eye out for any potential trailers.  Discussed updated budget; motion to approve the 

updated budget was made by Drew Young and seconded by Terry Murphy III.

Hillclimb Report: Made by Drew Young. Reviewed updated budget.  Spring event is to be the long 

hill chaired by Eric and Alyssa Saunders co-chaired by Vanessa Ruggiero.  Fall event will be the 

traditional hill chaired by Don Taylor and co-chaired by Vanessa Ruggiero.  Also discussed the NEHA 

rule changes; Terry Murphy IV made a motion to accept the changes except the rule regarding Roll 

Cage Material.

Old Business:

• MWHC Update:

◦ Mark Everett confirmed as Chief Steward.

◦ Ron Hendrickson was contacted for Safety Steward.

◦ Volunteer registration is being worked on.



◦ 50 Hillclimb entries are set, 10 vintage entries are set and 17 rally entries are all paid with 2 

more to come.  If not filled 2 will be taken from the Hillclimb waiting list.

◦ T-Shirts with new logos to be made.

◦ A few more sponsors should be signed on soon.

◦ Terry has tried to make contact with the golf cart place, but with no luck.

• Fall Tour- No new update

• Dartmouth Bicycle Club event is still an unofficial event.  The SCCNH logo is on the event 

banner.

• Flags have been ordered for MWHC with a few spares.  Will rent 50 fire extinguishers from 

NHMS at five dollars each and when returned the club will pay for expended or damaged ones.

New Business:

• NEHA Rules-  Dealt with in Hillclimb Report.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:04pm. Moved by Drew Young and seconded by Terry Murphy III.


